
                             Dear Friends and Partners in ministry,                      June 23, 2016  

 God has been so good to us in these beginning stages of deputation! While 

there have been some challenges for me (Stephen) personally going into this new 

phase, the Lord has taught me great lessons and strengthened my faith. We praise Him 

for the blessings that have been poured out by His people. We have been humbled by 

those who have so generously given towards our ministry already. A few people have 

sent in anonymous gifts; thank you so much whoever you are! We praise the Lord!  

 In March, I was ordained by our home church and we were able to be a part of 

two mission’s conferences in April. In May, I filled the pulpit for a church nearby and had 

the blessing of baptizing one of the teenagers in our youth group! June has been a big 

transition month! This week, the school year ended along with school bus driving! For 

the past year, I have been teaching the book of John to our teens. Next Wednesday will 

be my last time teaching the class and it will also be the very last lesson in John (perfect 

timing!). A couple weeks ago after a lesson on the crucifixion of our Lord, one of our 

youth group girls trusted Christ as her Savior! As I finished up driving the school bus, I 

took some opportunities to witness to some coworkers realizing I may not have another 

chance. There were some very good responses but as far as I know no decisions made.   

On Father’s Day, I filled the pulpit at a church in Waterford, PA. It was a 

wonderful privilege to be with this group of people and a blessing to hear how God used 

the morning sermon in the hearts of fathers. This weekend, we have a meeting in 

central New York and look forward to what God will do there.  

In July, we have a full schedule in Michigan enabling us to spend the month with 

my family which is an answer to my mother’s prayers for more time with her grandsons.  

Faith Baptist Church in Rimrock, Arizona has added two new people to the Bible 

studies that Mike Smith has been holding at the community center. This is a huge praise 

as two families are moving away and the church plant is basically going back down to 

ground zero! The Smiths will be traveling to raise some additional support this summer 

as well. Please pray for us as we travel and for God’s will to be accomplished through 

the meetings. Pray also for the church plant in Rimrock and for hearts to be softened to 

the Word of God. Thank you so much for your prayers! 

   Yours for Christ, 

   Stephen, Charity, Judson and Samuel Jenney 


